
 

 

Parish Staff 
Rev. Charlie Garza -    Pastor 
frcharlie@stmartindp.org                   Extension 203 
 
Dan Pearson -    Deacon 
deacondan@stmartindp.org            
 
Edward Rositas -    Deacon 
deaconed@stmartindp.org 

 
Judy Tixier -    Business Manager 
businessmgr@stmartindp.org                  Extension 202 
 
Kevin Kapchinski -    Director of Faith Formation 
dff@stmartindp.org       Extension 204 
  
Michele Van Nostrand -    Coordinator of Children’s 
ccre@stmartindp.org    Faith Formation 
   Extension 206 
 
Thomas Dale -    Director of Music  
music@stmartindp.org         
 
Mary Gomez -    Clergy Administrative Assistant 
office@stmartindp.org                                Extension 201 
 
Laura Zordilla -    Coordinator of Parish  
communications@stmartindp.org    Communications 

 
Masses 
Weekends: 
  Saturday                    5:00 pm 
  Sunday                       8:15, 11:00 am, 5:00pm 
                  (Spanish)   1:30 pm 
   
Weekdays 
Tuesday-Thursday 5:30 p.m.  
Friday 12:00 pm 
Holy Days 12:00 pm & 7:00 pm 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
   Friday 11:30 am—12:00 pm 
   Saturday 4:00 – 4:45 pm 
   Tuesday 6:00—7:30 pm 
 - or by appointment 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Parishioners who wish to have their children  
ÂÁÐÔÉÚÅÄ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓ ÍÕÓÔ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÐÔÉÓÍ 
preparation class, held on the third Wednesday of 
every other month. 
 
Children of non-parishioners may be baptized here, 
provided that there is a family connection with a 
ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒÅÄ ÐÁÒÉÓÈÉÏÎÅÒ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓȢ  .ÏÎ-
parishioners must bring a letter from their pastor, 
giving permission for the Priest or one of the  
Deacons to baptize their child. Parents must also 
show proof that they have attended baptismal 
ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÅÉÔÈÅÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÁÒÉÓÈ ÏÒ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓȢ  
At least one godparent/sponsor must be a fully-
initiated practicing Catholic. 
 
Sacrament of Marriage 
Contact the parish office at least six months prior 
to the anticipated wedding date. No wedding date 
can be set until the couple meets with one of the 
deacons. 
 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
Those who are seriously ill; elderly individuals  
who are weakened; those facing or recovering  
from surgery; children who are sick; or pregnant 
women may participate in the Sacrament  
celebrated following any Mass.  Please let the Priest 
know, or by appointment. 
 

Those seeking a deeper relationship with Christ through membership in the 
Roman Catholic Church are guided through the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults (RCIA) process.  This year-round process always welcomes new  
participants:  those who are unbaptized; those baptized Catholic, but  
uncatechized, never having celebrated First Communion and Confirmation;  
and those baptized in another Christian tradition.  Fully initiated Catholics are  
always needed to serve as sponsors for those interested in becoming Catholic.   
For more information, please contact the parish office at 512-858-5667 or   
office@stmartindp.org.                                 “Come and see!”   (John 1:39) 

St. Martin de Porres Catholic Church 
26160 Ranch Road 12, P.O. Box 1062    Dripping Springs, Texas  78620 
 512-858-5667  fax:   512-858-1467     
 www.stmartindp.org      office@stmartindp.org     
         Office Hours         Monday – Friday:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

 

   
Image of St. Martin copyright by Monastery Icons - 

Monasteryicons.com 

Psalm 147: 3 "He heals the brokenhearted and binds up their wounds” 
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PASTORõS CORNER 

The Gospel this weekend tells us of how Jesus opened the ears and cured the speech impediment of the deaf man by commanding 

that he be opened. It can be so hard at times to be truly open to God and I often wonder if we were more open to God what miracles 

would be accomplished in our lives. One thing they keeps us from being open are our fears. When someone is scared they often 

close up and become tense. It is important that we offer our fears to God because when we do so it gives God permission to open us 

up to His will. Many times we are not open because we do not wish to listen to God or someone who is speaking to us and we 

choose deafness. Let us ask God to help us open up in a new way this weekend. 

 

Thank you for your support of our annual Mission Appeal weekend which occurred last weekend. Bishop Robert and the Diocese of 

Fort Portal Uganda wish to express their thanks for your generosity and support. Bishop Robert said our community was one of the 

most welcoming parishes he had visited. Please continue to keep Bishop Robert and his diocese in your prayers and know they are 

praying for us. If you did not get a chance to donate to the Mission Appeal please go to our WeShare online giving website and 

select the Mission Appeal for the Diocese of Fort Portal. 

 

I wish to express my thanks to Lou Pierantoni and Dennis Pavlica for constructing the new bulletin board in our narthex. Thank you 

to Michael and Karen Monaghan for fixing up one of our storage sheds. I also wish to thank Dennis Pavlica for prepping another 

office space in our parish office. 

 

The third weekend of September we will be releasing our new parish app (MyParish) for smartphones so stay tuned for this exciting 

new way to learn about what is going on at St. Martin De Porres! 

 

Help us to be open to you Lord, 

Fr. Charlie 

In todayôs Gospel we hear how Jesus ñmakes 

the deaf hear and the mute speak!ò  In living 

the gospel, we must open our ears to hear and 

recognize the everyday opportunities for     

making Godôs presence known especially to 

those who are poor and suffering. Step out and 

express your godliness with a smile, friendly gesture, kind words 

of comfort or an surprise gift of hope for someone you don't 

know.  
 
Is there a family you know who needs us to know their 

needs?  Please have them call theSociety of SVdP at ext 

209 so that together we can ñmake Godôs presence knownò 

to them?  Many times on home visits we hear of people in need 

who donôt call because they are ashamed or uncomfortable    

asking for help.  Remember, we all need help sometime, and 

Christ is here to help with open arms.    
  
Our next meeting will begin with attending Mass together on 

Wednesday, September 9 @5:30, followed by our meeting in 

the Education Center. Visitors interested in this ministry are 

invited to join us to learn what SVdP is all about. 
  
Special Needs (ext. 209): Pantry:  Canned or Packaged 

Chicken, Tuna, Soups, Ravioli, Chili, Spaghetti & Meatballs, 

Kernel Corn, Pinto Beans, Refried Beans, Peas, Carrots, Mac & 

Cheese; Peanut Butter, Spagghettios, Pasta, Cheese/Peanut   

Butter Crackers, Oatmeal, Cereal 

Sanctuary Candle A Sanctuary Candle burns in 

the Church and the Chapel to indicate the pres-

ence  of our Lord.  The candle burns for 14 days 

and then is  replaced by a new candle.  If you 

would like to donate a candle in memory of a loved one or as a 

thanksgiving offering (ñon the occasion oféòIn honor ofé,ò) 

please contact the parish office. The name(s) or occasion will 

be listed in the Sunday bulletin. We ask for a $15 donation. 

Fr. Charlie and the Parish Office Staff wish you a safe and 

blessed Labor Day. 

 

The Parish Office will be closed Monday, September 7th. 

Bulletin Deadline: Fridays by noon (10 days in advance)  to 

Laura Zordilla via email, communications@stmartindp.org 

Meeting Space Request: reserve online at:  

stmartindp.org/facilities-scheduling 



FALL FESTIVAL  

Catechist Needed! We are still in need of a 4th grade catechist 

and a 3rd grade catechist assistant for the Wednesday 4:30 class 

time. Classes begin on September 13, children are registered and 

we really need teachers for these two classes. Please consider 

making the commitment of 2-3 hours a week to share your faith 

with these children. The rewards are great.   

FAITH FORMATION CLASSES BEGIN SEPTEMBER 13!  

Elementary, Edge and Life Teen Faith Formation There will 

be a mandatory Faith Formation parent meeting for all          

elementary, Edge and Life Teen parents on Sunday, September 

13 from 12:30-1:30pm in the Parish Hall. This meeting will be 

to discuss important information for the upcoming school 

year. We ask that at least one parent from each family attend and 

bring your calendars. Registration packets will be available at 

the meeting if you have not yet registered your child/children. 

FAITH FORMATION  

ELEMENTARY FF - SACRAMENT PREPARTION  

Sacrament preparation at SMdP is a two year process in        

Elementary FF.  Both first and second grades are considered 

sacrament preparation classes and children must be enrolled both 

years before celebrating First Holy Communion. If your child is 

in grades 3-5 and has not received the sacrament of Holy     

Communion they must enroll in their grade level FF class during 

the Wednesday 6:15 session.  We will then also enroll them in a 

RCIA-AC class (Rite of Christian Initiation Adapted for      

Children) RCIA-AC classes meet twice a month on Wednesdays 

from 6:15-7:30pm in the EC. Please contact Michele Van 

Nostrand in the parish office if you have any  questions. 

THE RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITATION OF ADULTS  

The next Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) inquiry 

sessions begin September 13, 2015 in the Education Center from 

2 to 4 pm and will continue each Sunday through Pentecost.   

The RCIA process is a restoration of the ancient practice of  

initiation into the church through which interested adults are 

gradually introduced to the Roman Catholic faith and way of 

life. It is a process of discerning and ritualizing stages of       

conversion leading to sacramental initiation through the        

sacraments of baptism, confirmation, and Eucharist celebrated at 

the Easter Vigil. 

 

The RCIA Formation Process is for: 

¶ Unbaptized persons  who need a process to help them grow 

in awareness to God's call to conversion as well as ways to 

respond to that call. 

¶ Baptized in Another Christian Church... those catechized 

and uncatechized persons who are seeking full communion 

with the Roman Catholic Church (Eucharist and             

Confirmation). 

¶ Baptized but uncatechized Catholic Adults... persons who 

were baptized as infants and not given any religious       

upbringing within the Catholic Tradition. These adults will 

be prepared to celebrate the Sacraments of Penance,       

Confirmation and Eucharist. 

¶ Adultséinterested in learning more or the Catholic Faith. 

 

If you are interested in registering for this program please con-

tact Dan Pearson at 784-6978, or the parish office, 858-5667 for 

more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, October 25, 2015  

10:00 am to 4:00 pm  

 

Planning for the St. Martin de Porres Fall Festival is underway. 

All parishioners interested in serving on the committee are    

invited to step up and volunteer. While there are several        

individuals and ministry groups already committed to help, we 

still need your energy and ideas for another successful Festival.  

 

 

We need YOU!!!  

Fall Festival Volunteer sign ups sheets will be at the Gala Ticket 

Sales Table next weekend after all Masses. We need many    

volunteers for the day of the Festival. 

 

 

Fall Gala!  We will host a Fall Gala on Saturday, November 14, 

starting at 6:30pm. Funds raised will go toward building and 

infrastructure expansions needed as our parish continues to grow 

with God. This adults-only event will be held at Hog Heaven 

Ranch (South on Ranch Road 12) and will feature catering by 

Mandola's Italian, entertainment by Michael Myers / trio, a Live 

Auction, and more. Tickets will go on sale next weekend 

(September 12) and are $60 per person.  We are only selling 100 

tickets to this fabulous Fall event so get yours before they are 

gone!  Cocktail attire.  

 

 

Raffle Tickets 

Once you have sold your tickets, please include the 12 ticket 

stubs along with the proceeds in the envelope provided and 

1. Drop it in the Mass collection basket 

2. Mail them (do not send cash, check made out to St. Martin 

de Porres)  

3. Bring to the Parish Office 

Please turn in your ticket stubs and proceeds as soon as your 

tickets are sold but no later than October 16. If you need       

additional raffle tickets come by the parish office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are in need of items for our live auction. Last year            

parishioners donated a Weekend at their Lake House, Sports 

Memorabilia, Golf Package, Lory & Co. fine Handcrafted    

Jewelry, Private Tour, Lunch and Wine at Texas Hill Country 

Olive Company, Austin Granite Direct. Is there something that 

you might be able to donate for our live auction? 

  

Questions?   

Contact Nicole Browning at  nicolebrowning2@gmail.com  

mailto:nicolebrowning2@gmail.com


That Man Is You is a faith sharing ministry 

at St. Martin de Porres for men interested in 

developing their faith journey as a father, 

husband or brother. The Fall session for year 

three is starting on Friday, September 11, 

2015 and the theme is Revelation of the Father.  For more     

information visit us on the web at stmartindp.org/that-man-is-

you. 

The Prayer Blanket Ministry will be 

meeting in the Great Room on Thursday, 

September 24 from 10 AM to 1 PM. We 

have kits ready to sew quilt tops, and 

fabric for fleece tied blankets. Drop in; 

we'll put you to work!  

Prayer and Life Workshops by Father Ignacio Larrañaga 
invites you to live a personal encounter with a loving God 

through various methods of prayer, in which his love will walk 

you through many paths of faith, forgiveness, abandonment, joy 

& peace in Jesus Christ and also giving you a closer step to   

living a new life with Jesus in your heart. The workshop is a 

total of 15 weeks and the last day to join will be Monday      

September 7, 2015.  Please contact Daniela Mondragon at 512-

636-2432 or daniela.mondragon08@gmail.com to sign up. 

PARISH EVENTS 

The Knights of Columbus have given the parish a new bulletin 

board in the Narthex. Please send your pictures and respective 

note of military (active duty, retired, Reserve/Nat'l Guard) and 

1st Responders, that you wish to acknowledge to us to be added 

to the board. Please bring to the parish office. 

Cub Scouts ï Pack 280 - On Sept. 12 from 8:00am to noon, the 

Boys of Pack 280 invites all 1st through 5th graders to a Space 

Derby at the Parish Hall for some back to school fun. Bring a 

friend, build a rocket, and see how fast it will go. 

SCOUTS 

PRO-LIFE & CHASTE LIVING  

BLOSSOM (Tuesday, Sept 15th)  

St. John Paul II Life Center invites mothers of daughters aged 10

-14 to a program that will equip them with the tools to help their 

daughters embrace their blossoming womanhood!  This is an 

opportunity to prepare moms to share with their daughters the 

beauty and dignity of womanhood. Presenters: Heather        

Kalamarides, MAT, FCP & Nancy Carrano, former teacher and 

JPII Board Member.  10:00 AM - 1:00 $10 fee includes lunch       

register www.jpiilifecenter.org/news.html 

  

40 Days for Life Fall Prayer Vigil (Sept 23rd to Nov 1st) 
Here in Austin, more than 213 mothers have turned from         

abortion and chose life for their babies.  Why?  Because people 

just like you have stood and prayed in front of Austinôs abortion 

facilities.  Please volunteer to stand and pray for 1 hour a week 

during this vigil and help mothers chose life for their babies. 

40daysforlife.com/Austin 

http://www.google.com/url?url=http://www.stcolumbaschooldurango.org/that-man-is-you-starts-sept-19-at-615am/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=FyjpU53oMseLyATGq4DQAw&ved=0CB4Q9QEwBA&usg=AFQjCNE1gLbnFO1cbwAfJNCCoWkWL1jm2A
tel:512-636-2432
tel:512-636-2432
mailto:daniela.mondragon08@gmail.com
http://www.jpiilifecenter.org/news.html
http://40daysforlife.com/Austin


STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURER  

FY 7/1/15ð6/30/16  

Envelopes, loose checks, and cash. 

  

OffertoryðAugust  29-30      $ 7,415 

Mass Attendance:      1,068      

 

**********************************  

 

Online Giving via WeShare!  
 

Our parish uses an Online Giving system called WeShare that is 

strengthening stewardship as well as making it   easier for   

members to support our parish.  If you would like to enroll, 

please visit our web page www.stmartindp.org and click on 

the WeShare link.    

If you have any questions about the program or setting up your 

account, donôt hesitate to call our parish office at  512-858-5667 

x202. 

All collections are on WeShare, including Registration fees 

for Faith Formation classes. 

READINGS & MASSES  9/5-13/2015 

Saturday   

9/5   5:00  pm - +Joseph M. Kovach 

Sunday   

9/6        8:15 am - +Mrs. Rosamma Thekkevayalil 

                11:00 am - +Fr. Karl Fink 

                1:30 pm - SMdP Parishioners 

                 5:00 pm - +Anna Chacko 

Monday  
9/7   NO MASS 
Tuesday   
9/8       5:30 pm - +Frank Sanchez 

Wednesday   
9/9    5:30 pm - SSVdP Canonization of Frederick Ozanum  

Thursday    
9/10   5:30 pm - Collin Patrick Kenney 

Friday    
9/11           12:00 pm  - + Jim Schenk  

Saturday   

9/12   5:00  pm - Drake Graner 

Sunday  

9/13        8:15 am - +Fr. Karl Fink 

                11:00 am - +John Kovach 

                1:30 pm - SMdP Parishioners 

                 5:00 pm - Jim Coy 

 
 
 
 
 
The Sanctuary Candles will burn from Saturday, September 5 
thru Friday, September 18: 
 
 Church In Memory of Stu Wolfenstein 
     
 Chapel: In thanksgiving to the Parishioners of St. 
   Martin de Porres 
    St. Mary Parish, Wimberley 

http://www.stmartindp.org

